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0MINUTES 

BOARD OF HEALTH 

November 3, 2022                                                                                                                  
 

OPENING: The regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Health opened at 6:00 p.m. The 

following members were in attendance: 

 

Alex White - Health Director 

Sue Brzoska - Chairman 

Jean Nilsson – Vice Chairman 

Mikenzie Cain – Clerk 

Dee Giordano - Secretary 

 

 

MINUTES 

 

Jean Nilsson made a motion to table the last meeting’s minutes as they were not available. Sue 

Brzoska seconded followed by a unanimous roll call vote. 

 

 

BODY ART RULES AND REGULATIONS 

 

Sue Brzoska stated that she added a section to the existing rules and regulations for Apprentice, 

Temporary and Guest artists.  She also added aftercare which is part of original package.  Four 

permits were requested and permits were made for Temporary and Guest. 

 

 

 

PUBLIC COMMENTS & ATTENDANCE 

No Public Comments 

 

Jean Nilsson motioned to close the public hearing, Sue Brzoska seconded followed by a 

unanimous roll call vote. 

 

Jean Nilsson made a motion to adopt rules and regulations as posted on Town website.  Sue 

Brzoska seconded followed by a unanimous roll call vote. 

 

 

PUBLIC HEALTH REPORT 

 

Tricia Sedelow, Nurse  

 

 Tolland - working on Blood Pressure clinic and will meet with Council on Aging on November 

9, 2022. 

 

Met with Cindy Sullivan, Southwick Council on Aging, set up meeting with Fire Dept. and 

Library and reaching out to schools.   

 

Met with Tolland and Granville Select Boards 



BOH 03172022 Page 2 
 

 

COVID and flu clinics set up in Granville for November 

 

October cases:  31 Covid, 1 Hepatitis C, I influenza, 1…..? 

 

Christine Southworth, Nurse 

 

Russell - Met with Joe Ruse and he suggested speaking to Town Accountant.  Left message and 

have yet to hear back. 

 

Blandford -  Met with Board of Health.   CVS and Stop and Shop will administer flu shots in 

December.  Have a company lined up to administer Covid shots but has not received go ahead 

from Board of Health. 

 

Met with Board of Health and Library.  Two programs scheduled - Boosting Immunity and 

Seasonal Affective Disorder.  One in December and one in January.  Went to Trunk or Treat 

Event and handed out hand sanitizers.  Met with town EMT who does house visits.  Met with 

County Journal who will print up our info and upcoming events.  Will meet with COA next 

week. 

 

          MR. WHITE REPORT AND SIGN OFFS 

 

Approved the amended local regulations for disposal systems. 

 

 Rough inspection for 115  

 Inspection for Sawgrass Lane 

 Approved sign-off for repair at 91 Powdermill Rd. 

 Approved repair for 6 Birchwood 

 Final inspection for 114 S. Loomis Street – Tank Replacement 

 34 South Loomis –  Final Inspection  - repair tank  

 

Tom went to 95 Sheep Pasture - a fail and a Perk – looking to Sub-divide, perk scheduled for  

Tomorrow. 

 

Motion to adjourn at 6:55 – unanimous agreement. 
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______________________________  __________________________________ 

Mr. White, Health Director                                        Mikenzie Cain, Clerk 

 

 

______________________________  __________________________________ 

Sue Brzoska, Chairman    Jean Nilsson, Vice Chairman 

 

 

______________________________ 

Dee Giordano, Secretary 

 

 

 

 

______________________ 

Date 
 


